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This festival has a long and storied history.  
As is usually the case, multiple strands have 
come together to form the Holy Day we now 
know as All Saints’ Day (and All Saints’ 
Sunday - the first Sunday after November 1). 
All Saints’, All Hallows’, Hallowmas blend and 
blur to form what we now commemorate.   
 

All Saints Day  used to be a much more 
prominent day on the Church calendar which 
is why Brother Martin chose October 31 to do 
his church door nailing.  He wanted the largest 
possible audience for the 95 Theses and 
people streaming in on All Saints would 
provide it! In the sixteenth century, they were 
coming to view relics, but still they came. 
 

Originally a day set aside to commemorate 
martyrs (those who die for their faith), All 
Saints day expanded to encompass all the 
baptized who have left the Church Militant (the 
Church on Earth) and joined the Church 
Triumphant (the Church at rest in the 
presence of God).  Here is what the Oxford 
Dictionary of Saints has to say: 
 

“All Saints (All Hallows) is the feast of all the 
redeemed, known and unknown, who are now 
believed to be in Heave. It has an Eastern 
origin, first commemorating the ‘martyrs of the 
whole world’,as witnessed by Ephrem of Syria 
and John Chrysostom. In the West, Maximus 
of Turin preached on the same feast on the 
same day, the first Sunday after Pentecost.  
 

At Rome the Pantheon was dedicated to St. 
Mary and the Martyrs on 13 May 610. Many 
see this as the origin of the feast in the West, 
but the reality seems more complex. The 7th 
century lectionary called the Comes of 
Wurzbourg described the feast as one of all 
the saints, not only the martyrs. In the reign of 
People Gregory III (731-41) a chapel in St. 

Peter’s, Rome was dedicated to all the 
saints; Egbert of York brought the feast to 
England, where it is found as a marginal 
addition to the Martyrology of Bede under 1 
November. In 799 Alcuin of York, then abbot 
of Tours, commended Arno of Salzburg for 
observing this feast on this day. Gregory IV 
(d. 844) encouraged Louis the Pious to 
extend the observance of All Saints day all 
through his dominions. 
 

Meanwhile Ireland too had been celebrating 
November 1 as All Saints day, according to 
some manuscripts of Oengus’ Martyrology, 
together with feasts of All Saints of Europe 
on April 20 and All Saints of Africa on 
December 23. A Northern English 9th century 
calendar ranked it as a principal feast, such it 
has always remained. Devotional writers see 
in it the fulfilment of Pentecost and indeed of 
Christ’s redemptive sacrifice and 
resurrection. Ancient English church 
dedications number 1,255, a number 
surpassed only those dedicated to the Virgin 
Mary. 
 

All Souls. Although prayers for the dead are 
inscribed in some Roman catacombs from 
early Christian centuries, the Church was 
slow to dedicate a liturgical day to offering 
prayers and masses to help them attain the 
Beatific Vision through purification later 
described as Purgatory. The first example of 
this commemoration seems to be in the time 
of Isidore of Seville (d. 636): the day 
assigned was the Monday after Pentecost.  
 

Dead monks were commemorated in this 
way: the extension to ‘all the dead who have 
existed from the beginning of the world to the 
end of time’ was the work of Odiol, abbot of 
 

(continued on page 2) 
 

PPPPASTORASTORASTORASTOR:  T:  T:  T:  THEHEHEHE    RRRREVEVEVEV. L. L. L. LEWISEWISEWISEWIS    A. GA. GA. GA. GROCEROCEROCEROCE    

lewis111661@gmail.com 

(615) 925-9903 

All Saints DayAll Saints DayAll Saints DayAll Saints Day    



 

 

All Saints DayAll Saints DayAll Saints DayAll Saints Day    
(continued from page 1) 

 

Cluny (d. 1049). He also appropriately decreed that 
the day immediately following the feast of All Saints, 
November 2, should be set aside for this purpose. 
 

There was also widespread popular belief that souls 
in purgatory could appear on earth on this day to 
haunt, in the form of ghosts, witches, or toads, those 
who had wronged them in life. It was also believed 
that they could be helped by almsgiving in case or in 
kind, such as ‘soul-cakes’ or fruit requested in a 
plaintive English folksong which survives to this day. 
Some of those beliefs seem to be subsumed in 
popular customs now associated Hallowe’en, or the 
Eve of All Saints (October 31).” 
 

Within the Church, setting aside trick or treating for 
the moment, we remember all those people who 
have died within the covenant of their Baptism. 
There is a special emphasis upon those in our 
congregation who have died since the last All Saints 
Day, but we remember all those people who have 
gone before us. 

 

 

 

The bottom line for this feast day is not a spooky 
collection of ghost stories, but the life, death and 
resurrection of Jesus Christ and our baptism into it. 
This feast day celebrates the covenant God makes 
in Holy Baptism with each and with all. 
 

Oh, blest communion, fellowship divine, 
we feebly struggle [Church Militant],  

they in glory shine [Church Triumphant]; 
yet all are one in thee, for all are thine. 

Alleluia! Alleluia! 
 

The golden evening brightens in the west;  
soon, soon to faithful servants cometh rest; 

sweet is the calm of paradise the blest. 
Alleluia! Alleluia!  

 

(ELW 422 For All The Saints) 

 

God’s Peace- 

Pastor Groce 

The October Council meeting always has a full and 
important agenda. I thank the Council officers and 
team leaders for their commitment, time, and 
dedication. We are truly blessed to have them! 

 

The Council approved: 
• Beginning in November, church members may 

celebrate Holy Communion at the altar or at their 
seats using individual packets 

• A Contracts Policy and Procedures 

• 2022 Nominees for Leadership Positions and 
Team Members 

• The Proposed 2022 Budget 
• The Date and Agenda for the 2021 Annual 

Election & Budget Meeting. The meeting will be 
held on November 14, 2021, immediately 
following the Sunday morning worship.  

• The Welcome Team promoting our Christmas 
events to the general public 

 

In addition, the Council discussed appointing voting 
members to the Southeastern Synod Assembly that 
will be held virtually on June 5, 2022. Action to 
appoint will be taken at a later date.  

 

Joe Birmingham, Council President 

October Congregation Council MeetingOctober Congregation Council MeetingOctober Congregation Council MeetingOctober Congregation Council Meeting    NOTICENOTICENOTICENOTICE    

Annual ElectionAnnual ElectionAnnual ElectionAnnual Election    

and Budget Meetingand Budget Meetingand Budget Meetingand Budget Meeting    
 

The Christ Lutheran Church Annual Election and 
Budget Meeting will be held on November 14, 2021, 
immediately following the Sunday morning service. 
The agenda will include: 
 

• Approval  of the Minutes of the February 14, 
2021 Annual Business Meeting 

• Election of Officers, Team Leaders, and Team 
Members for 2022 

• Approval of the 2022 Budget 
• Approval of Voting Members for the 

Southeastern Synod Assembly on June 5, 
2022. 

 

Please put this meeting on your calendar. For the 
church to conduct business at the meeting, there 
must be a quorum of voting members. A quorum is 
20% of the voting members. 

    
Every Thursday at 9:00 a.m., a group gathers at Good Samaritan on 10th Street in Crossville to pack 
backpacks of food for school children and their younger siblings to take home each Friday.  If you would like to 
volunteer, please sign up on the bulletin board.  For more information, please contact Mark Floros - (313) 930-

4654 or mfloros@gmail.com 



 

 
Coats for the ColdCoats for the ColdCoats for the ColdCoats for the Cold    

 

CLC "Barrel" Collections for November can 
be found on the Narthex tables labeled for 
COATS FOR THE COLD. In past years, 
GLOVES, SCARVES AND HATS have also 
been donated.  We are aware of so many in 
the Crossville community who are in need of 
these items.  Please consider 
sharing what you don't use or 
purchase items for our 
marginalized. 
 

Your Service Team 

Barb Boyce, Team Leader   

Service TeamService TeamService TeamService Team    

Bread of Life MealBread of Life MealBread of Life MealBread of Life Meal    

Sunday, November 14Sunday, November 14Sunday, November 14Sunday, November 14    
 

 

Needed: 
♦ LEADER for this meal. 
♦ 3 people to bring a 9” X 13” pan of MEATLOAF 

to serve 15 

♦ 4 people to each bring a 9” x 13: pan of 
SCALLOPED POTATOES (3 boxes of mix or 
homemade to serve 15) 

♦ 3 people to each make 15 serinvgs of GREEN 
BEANS 

♦ 3 people to each bring 2 dozen DINNER 
ROLLS 

♦ 3 people to each bring 24 CHOCOLATE CHIP 
COOKIES 

 

If you can provide any of these needs, please contact 
Vickie at (931) 484-7273, ext. 103. 
 

Thank You! 
 

Questions?  Call or e-mail Barbara Boyce 

INTENTION CARD REMINDERINTENTION CARD REMINDERINTENTION CARD REMINDERINTENTION CARD REMINDER    
 

Just a quick reminder to place your completed 2022 
Intention Card (in a signed and sealed envelope) in 
the Card Chest at the back of the sanctuary by 
Sunday, October 31.    
 

WE also ask that only the Intention Card (in the 
envelope) be placed in the Card Chest.  Please do 
not include any cash or checks in the envelope.  
Thank You! 
 

Your Stewardship Team 

Monday,Monday,Monday,Monday,    

November 15November 15November 15November 15    

10:00 a.m.10:00 a.m.10:00 a.m.10:00 a.m.    

All are All are All are All are 

WelcomeWelcomeWelcomeWelcome    

    
This is the final 

session for 
GriefShare in 2021. 

 

 
Max Lucado touched my heart with this 
message.  He wrote…. 
 

Two of my teenage years were spent carrying a 
tuba in my high school marching band.  Not 
necessarily what you’d describe as a call from 
God, but it wasn’t a wasted experience either.  I 
learned some facts about harmony that I’ll pass 
on to you. Would you attend a concert of a 
hundred tubas?  Probably not.  But what band 
would be a band without a tuba? Or a flute? Or a 
trumpet? Or a steady drum? Get the idea?  The 
operative word is NEED.  They NEED each 
other.  By themselves they make music.  But 
together, they make magic. 
 

What I saw decades ago in the marching band, I 
see today in the church.  We NEED each other.  
Not all of us play the same instrument.  Not all of 
us make the same sound.  Some are soft, and 
others are loud. Some convert the lost.  Others 
encourage the saved.  And some keep the 
movement in step. But ALL are needed! “Just as 
a body, thought one, has many parts, but all its 
many parts form one body, so it is with Christ” (1 
Corinthians 12:12) 
 

This is applicable at Christ Lutheran.  The 
nominating committee has diligently worked to 
provide leadership for next year. I ask you to 
prayerfully consider being an active participant in 
the church leadership.  It may sound daunting 
but you will be blessed in ways you can’t 
imagine. Are you a tuba or can you step out and 
be a flute, drum, clarinet, etc??? We CAN make 
beautiful music together. 
 

Betty House 

Congregation Council Vice-President 



 

 

Names stay on Prayer Concerns for three weeks 
unless otherwise instructed.  Call Vickie to 
extend the time or add names. 
 

• George Anderson 

• Ed Beckstrom 

• Bob & Rhonita Bisarek 

• Odette Cadart 
• Ruby Carr 
• Glen Goergen 

• Bill Henderson 

• Millie Kendall 
• Lou & Marcie Loffredo 

• Jan Martin 

• Walt Mellor 
• Donna Schiller 
• Larry Whiffen 

• Kathie Whiffen 

 

 

 

 

• ALL MILITARY PERSONNEL 

• David & Alicia Brondos, our missionaries 
in Mexico 

• Kiswahili Lutheran Mission Church, 
Nashville, our mission partner. 

• Phil Bevington, cousin-in-law of Barb 
Comshaw 

• Christy Farber, daughter of Dave & Linda 
Farber 

• Annie Mrozinski, granddaughter of June 
Levora 

• Bridget Stern, niece of Nancy Sparagna 

• Giving thanks for our many blessings as 
we celebrate Thanksgiving 

Prayer ConcernsPrayer ConcernsPrayer ConcernsPrayer Concerns    

Please keep the following in your prayers.   

Worship Service AssistantsWorship Service AssistantsWorship Service AssistantsWorship Service Assistants    

Saturdays Saturdays Saturdays Saturdays ----    November 2021November 2021November 2021November 2021    

  Greeter Ushers Lector 
Audio-Video 

Booth 

November 6, 2021     

November 13, 2021  Deb Tenny Bonnie Irvin  

November 20, 2021     

November 27, 2021     

Sundays Sundays Sundays Sundays ----    November 2021November 2021November 2021November 2021    

  Greeter Ushers Lector 
Audio-Video 

Booth 

November 7, 2021 Bill & Pat Bock Al Love, Dick Pry Bill Bock  

November 14, 2021 Joe & Evelyn Birmingham  Jan Deibel   

November 21, 2021   Walt Tyszko   

November 28, 2021      

Readings and PsalmsReadings and PsalmsReadings and PsalmsReadings and Psalms    

November, 2021November, 2021November, 2021November, 2021    
    

  November 6 & 7 November 13 & 14 November 20 & 21 November 27 & 28  

First Reading Isaiah 25:6-9 Daniel 12:1-3 Daniel 7:9-10, 13-14 Jeremiah 33:14-16 

Psalm Psalm 24 Psalm 16 Psalm 93 Psalm 25:1-10 

Second Reading Revelation 21:1-6a Hebrews 10:11-25 Revelation 1:4b-8 1 Thessalonians 3:9-13 

Gospel John 11:32-44 Mark 13:1-8 John 18:33-37 Luke 21:25-36 



 

 

Financial InformationFinancial InformationFinancial InformationFinancial Information    

through Septemberthrough Septemberthrough Septemberthrough September    
 

Total Income for the month           $  32,005 

Year-to-Date              $326,576 

Total Expenses for the month          $  36,176 

Year-to-Date             $290,119 

YTD Income exceeds Expenses by         $  36,457 

 

Reasons for Income exceeding 
Expenses: 

•Several full year donations are 
included in the total  

•Expenses so far are well below 
budget. 

Education Team NewsEducation Team NewsEducation Team NewsEducation Team News    
 

Sunday Education Time (SET) meets following 
worship in fellowship room C from 10:45-11:45. 
Bible study continues until Advent with the Augsburg 
Adult Bible Study series entitled “Celebrating God”. 
Participant books are available in class.  
 

The season of Advent launches a new 4-session 
series “Advent Conspiracy, Substituting Compassion 
for Consumption”. Every year Americans spend 
billions of dollars on material items at Christmas. Is 
this the way to celebrate the birth of Jesus, who 
gave up his riches to save the world? In this study 
we talk about how to be counter-cultural in a 
consumer driven world and how to recapture the 
beauty of Jesus and restore the ‘scandal of 
Christmas’ by substituting compassion for 
consumption. Come join this though-provoking look 
at Advent.  
 

• 11/07 – All People Praise God, Rev 7:9-17  
• 11/14 – No class (congregational meeting)  
• 11/21 – Rejoicing in Heaven, Rev 19:1-8  
• 11/28 – Advent Conspiracy, Substituting 

Compassion for Consumption 1  
• 12/05 – Advent Conspiracy, Substituting 

Compassion for Consumption 2  
• 12/12 – Advent Conspiracy, Substituting 

Compassion for Consumption 3  
• 12/19 – Advent Conspiracy, Substituting 

Compassion for Consumption 4  
• 12/26 – No class  
 

Discussion leaders are welcome; please sign up on 
the CLC Education schedule posted on the church 
bulletin board.  
 

CLC Education Team  

Thank you, dear friends, for allowing me to serve you Thank you, dear friends, for allowing me to serve you Thank you, dear friends, for allowing me to serve you Thank you, dear friends, for allowing me to serve you 
for these last 13 years as you pianist, organist, and for these last 13 years as you pianist, organist, and for these last 13 years as you pianist, organist, and for these last 13 years as you pianist, organist, and 
accompanist.  These years have been special to me.  accompanist.  These years have been special to me.  accompanist.  These years have been special to me.  accompanist.  These years have been special to me.  
Working with my wonderful choir family since 2008 has Working with my wonderful choir family since 2008 has Working with my wonderful choir family since 2008 has Working with my wonderful choir family since 2008 has 
been particularly meaningful.  As part of the CLC been particularly meaningful.  As part of the CLC been particularly meaningful.  As part of the CLC been particularly meaningful.  As part of the CLC 
family it’s time now for me to swap my organ seat for a family it’s time now for me to swap my organ seat for a family it’s time now for me to swap my organ seat for a family it’s time now for me to swap my organ seat for a 
pew seat, so I’ll be seeing you all from a different pew seat, so I’ll be seeing you all from a different pew seat, so I’ll be seeing you all from a different pew seat, so I’ll be seeing you all from a different 
perspective.  In addition, thank you for your generous perspective.  In addition, thank you for your generous perspective.  In addition, thank you for your generous perspective.  In addition, thank you for your generous 
farewell gifts.  You are a special people!farewell gifts.  You are a special people!farewell gifts.  You are a special people!farewell gifts.  You are a special people!    
    
I’ll see you in church!I’ll see you in church!I’ll see you in church!I’ll see you in church!    
    
Love, LindaLove, LindaLove, LindaLove, Linda    

Thanks to everyone at Christ for your concerns, 
best wishes, cards and most of all, prayers 
regarding my recent stroke. While my recovery is 
ongoing, I am happy to report that I have 
successfully completed speech and physical 
therapy. 
 
As recent new members, we are grateful for such 
a caring community and look forward to fellowship 
and worship opportunities.  The Sunday online 
services have been a blessing, since the pandemic 
has limited our in person worship attendance. 
 
Blessings in His name, 
Dennis and Jean Haberhern 

Stephen MinistryStephen MinistryStephen MinistryStephen Ministry    
 

Were you able to listen to Pastor Groce’s sermon 
October 17-18?  The last illustration described an 
older person sitting in the driveway tearfully 
remembering the recent loss of a spouse.  A young 
neighborhood child crawled on the lap of the older 
person.  When asked by the mother about what was 
said and the response was “nothing, I just helped 
cry.”  This was my paraphrase as it really doesn’t 
matter the gender.  Why bring this up?  It’s a perfect 
example of how Stephen Ministry works.  Care 
givers meet with care receivers when they’re at a 
low point in their life.  Their mission, to be present 
and listen.  In the process, the Holy Spirit works 
through the care giver to help the care receiver to 
heal the hurt.  It’s just that easy.  For more 
information, please contact a Stephen Leader or 
Pastor Groce. 
 

Peace and blessings, Your Stephen Ministry Team 

Many, many thanks to everyone who sent GET WELL 
WISHES to me during my COVID illness.  All the prayers, 
cards, phone calls, and emails were felt and meant so 
much to me.  I have no idea where or how I contacted 
this awful disease.  I had a “mild” case but still have 
some repercussions.  I was able to get the coronal protein 
shots, which really helped.  Yes, I agree, we have a won-
derful caring, loving, thoughtful “family” at CLC!! 
Again, a Big ythank you.   
 
Doris Sterud 



 

 

Our CLC Service Team continues to support the 
Disabled American Veterans Organization.  This year 
we donated our $250.00 check to Crossville's  Local 
Chapter #32 on Sparta Drive. I met with Richard 
DuBois, a Vietnam Veteran, and personally presented 
him with our check.  I learned more about their 
programs.  Do you know they provide transportation to 
the VA? The also have event space. 
 

Barbara Boyce, Service Team 

Our Barrel Ministry of school supplies and 
clothing was a great success.  I applied for a 
Thrivent Gift Card valued at $250.00 which was 
used to buy both school supplies and socks & 
undies for our mission partner,  ELCA Lutheran 
Kiswahili Mission Church's school children and 
families at Nashville. 
 

The Rev. Dr. Esther Ngomuo met with us and we 
had a tour of the Nashville Church along with 
gaining more knowledge of Ester and her 
work.  A true blessing! 
 

Barbara Boyce , Service Team Leader 



 

 

The 2021 Congregation CouncilThe 2021 Congregation CouncilThe 2021 Congregation CouncilThe 2021 Congregation Council    
 

Officers: 
CLC Council President - Joe Birmingham 

 (931) 248-0216 

    e-mail:  jcbirm66@gmail.com 

CLC Council Vice-President - Betty House 

 (931) 210-9610 

    e-mail:  bjhouse47@comcast.net 
CLC Council Secretary - Pam Arcaro. 
 (931) 287-6003 

    e-mail:  pamarcaro@gmail.com 

CLC Council Treasurer - Craig Christen 

 (931) 224-8261 

    e-mail:  ctchristen@earthlink.net 
 

Council: 
CLC Communications Chair - open 

     email:   
 

CLC Education Chair - Rick Tenny 

 (434) 851-1682 

    e-mail:  ratenny78@gmail.com 

CLC Fellowship Chair - Pat Bock 

 (224) 600-0433 

    e-mail:  pbockfellowship@gmail.com 

CLC Finance Chair - Dave Irvin 

 (828) 302-0407 

    e-mail:  bdirvin@charter.net 
  (CLC Financial Secretary - Glen House  
 (931) 210-3521 

         e-mail:   
 finance.team@christlutheranchurchffg.org) 
CLC Property Chair - Bruce Fundling 

 (281) 748-1865 

    e-mail:  bruce.maryf@gmail.com 

CLC Service Chair - Barb Boyce 

 (931) 742-0186 

    e-mail:  bboyce1@charter.net 
CLC Stewardship Chair - Dick Jahn 

 (931) 287-0856 

    e-mail:  djmj5@hotmail.com 

CLC Welcome Chair - Linda Ferris 

 (931) 484-6760 

    e-mail:  lgferris98@yahoo.com 

CLC Worship & Music Chair - Denise Knebel 
 (845) 551-2096 

    e-mail:  dknebel22@gmail.com 

Christ Lutheran Church StaffChrist Lutheran Church StaffChrist Lutheran Church StaffChrist Lutheran Church Staff    

The Rev. Lewis A. Groce, Pastor 
     (931) 484-7273, ext. 101 - office 

     (615) 925-9903 - cell 
     lewis111661@gmail.com 

Vickie Hodge, Communications Director /  
     Parish Office Administrator 
     (931) 484-7273, ext. 103 

     parish.administrator@christlutheranchurchffg.org 

Joy Rachor, Director of Music / Organist 
     (931) 260-4779 

     jrachor@charter.net 

Ann Looney, Saturday Pianist 
     (931) 248-2570 

     annklooney@gmail.com 

Happy November AnniversaryHappy November AnniversaryHappy November AnniversaryHappy November Anniversary    

3 Ron & Judy Lecki 31 Years 

4 Joe & Marilynn Nilsen   4 Years 

4 Jerry & Joan Schular 54 Years 

10 George & Shirley Seibert 49 Years 

11 Dave & June Seaver 54 Years 

17 Al & Judi Moenck 59 Years 

24 George & Betty Anderson 67 Years 

24 Terry & Kathy Whitney, Sr. 54 Years 

28 Greg & Irene Paul 23 Years 

Happy November BirthdayHappy November BirthdayHappy November BirthdayHappy November Birthday    

  1 Jo Borges 

  1 Lou Loffredo 

  5 Cindy Leckvarcik 

  5 Dick Malsack 

  8 Jon Hammond 

11 Judy Baassler 

11 Sharon Moreland 

12 Susan Maruska 

13 Gary Deierlein 

13 Jon Elletson 

14 Larry Camp 

14 Lyle Schultz 

14 Linda Vance 

15 Karen Egger 

15 Joyce Reemts 

15 Fred Rehorst 

16 Lewis Groce 

16 Eve Pry 

16 Joan Schular 

17 John Orr 

18 Hazel Bardash 

18 Jon Morris 

19 Dennis Haberhern 

20 Sue Dugan 

20 Kaen Sloboda 

23 Ginny Davis 

26 Craig Floros 



 

 

November 2021November 2021November 2021November 2021    

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 

10:00 a.m. 

  GriefShare - 

  Via Zoom and 

  In-Person @ CLC 

2 

 

10:30 a.m. 

  Property Team 

  Meeting 

 

1:00 p.m. 

  Executive Team 

  Meeting 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

1:30 p.m. 

  Hand Bell Rehearsal 

 

4:00 p.m.  

  Chancel Choir  

  Rehearsal 

4 

9:00 a.m. - Noon 

  Pastor Groce  

  Office Hours 

9:00 a.m. 

  Finance Team  

  Meeting 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

1:00 p.m. 

  Welcome Team Meeting 

1:00 p.m. 

  Kinseekers 

4:00 p.m. 

  Via de Cristo 

5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2:00 p.m. 

  Cumberland Swing 

  Experience Rehearsal 

6 

8:00 a.m. 

  Alcoholics 

  Anonymous 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

 

 

5:00 p.m. 

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion 

7 

9:30 a.m.  

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion 

10:45 a.m. 

  Sunday Education  

  Time 

 

8 

10:00 a.m. 

  GriefShare - 

  Via Zoom and 

  In-Person @ CLC 

 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3:00 p.m. 

  Plateau PC Users 

10 

9:30 a.m. 

  Machine Embroidery 

   Sewing Society 

 

12:45 p.m. 

  Stephen Minister Leaders 

1:30 p.m. 

  Hand Bell Rehearsal 

3:00 p.m. 

  Worship & Music Team 

  Meeting 

4:00 p.m.  

  Chancel Choir  

  Rehearsal 

6:00 p.m. 

  Cumberland Mountain 

  Civil War Round Table 

11 

9:00 a.m. - Noon 

  Pastor Groce  

  Office Hours 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

1:00 p.m. 

  Congregation Council 

  Meeting 

 

4:00 p.m. 

  Via de Cristo 

  Reunion Group 

12 

 

 

10:00 a.m.  

  Stewardship  

  Team Meeting 

 

11:00 a.m. 

  Book Club 

 

2:00 p.m. 

  Cumberland Swing 

  Experience Rehearsal 

 

7:00 p.m. 

  Upper Cumberland  

  Jewish Community 

  Service 

13 

8:00 a.m. 

  Alcoholics 

  Anonymous 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

 

 

 

5:00 p.m.  

  Worship with  

  Holy Communion 

14 

9:30 a.m.  

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion 

10:45 a.m. 

  CLC Annual Election 

  and Budget Meeting 

12:30 p.m. 

  Serving Lunch at 

  Bread of Life 

15 

 

 

10:00 a.m. 

  GriefShare - 

  Via Zoom  

10:00 a.m. 

  Surviving the Holidays 

  In-Person @ CLC 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3:00 p.m. 

  Plateau PC Users 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1:30 p.m. 

  Hand Bell Rehearsal 

 

4:00  p.m.  

  Chancel Choir  

  Rehearsal 

18 

9:00 a.m. - Noon 

  Pastor Groce  

  Office Hours 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

 

 

 

4:00 p.m. 

  Via de Cristo 

  Reunion Group 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2:00 p.m. 

  Cumberland Swing 

  Experience Rehearsal 

 

 

20 

8:00 a.m. 

  Alcoholics 

  Anonymous 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

 

 

 

 

5:00 p.m. 

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion 

21 

9:30 a.m.  

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion 

10:45 a.m. 

  Sunday Education  

  Time 

22 

10:00 a.m. 

  GriefShare - 

  Via Zoom  

23 

 

 

24 

OFFICE CLOSED 

25 Thanksgiving 
OFFICE CLOSED 

26 

OFFICE CLOSED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 p.m. 

  Upper Cumberland  

  Jewish Community 

  Service 

27 

8:00 a.m. 

  Alcoholics  

  Anonymous 

9:00 a.m. 

  Via de Cristo  

  Reunion Group 

 

 

 

5:00 p.m.  

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion 

28 

9:30 a.m.  

  Worship with 

  Holy Communion  

  “Hanging of the  

    Greens” 

10:45 a.m. 

  Sunday Education  

  Time 

29 

10:00 a.m. 

  GriefShare - 

  Via Zoom 

30 

 

   

 
8 

NOTE:NOTE:NOTE:NOTE:    
Events in italics Events in italics Events in italics Events in italics     

denote outside groupsdenote outside groupsdenote outside groupsdenote outside groups    
who use CLC’s facilities.who use CLC’s facilities.who use CLC’s facilities.who use CLC’s facilities.    


